
SGT Minutes
January 25, 2023

● Members present: Michael Keown, Tonya Hopper, Peter Ott, Jason Scott,
Kendrick Maxwell, and Karen Keane

● The SCHS School Governance Team met at 12:00; Peter Ott called the meeting
to order.

● KM made a motion to approve the October minutes; it was seconded by KM and
unanimously approved.

● Michael Keown presented an administration update
○ Reviewed school goals and the progress towards reaching those goals:

■ 1) Increase the number of proficient and distinguished scores on
the American Literature EOCs by 5%. 1st semester scores
revealed an increase from 31% to 34%. 73% passed the test.

■ 2) Increase the number of proficient and distinguished scores on
the Alegbra 1 EOC by 5%. 1st semester revealed a drop from 21%
last year to 10% this year. Scores did decrease across the entire
state.

■ 3) Decrease the number of students with 15 or more absences by
5%. 1st semester had 22% fewer attendance marks that the same
time last year.

○ At the end of the 1st semester, there were 142 unearned credits (50 of
which are eligible for credit recovery). At the same time last year, there
were 222 unearned credits.

○ Freshman Fest was successful. Almost 700 people attended.
○ There is a “Life Day” scheduled in March. Students will travel to different

rooms to learn various real-life skills.
○ Pam Hill retired as CTAE director. Interviews are set to begin in early

February.
○ Central office is holding a job fair to get ahead of the teacher shortage.
○ Kasy Ivey was named as the new softball coach.
○ The new 2023-24 calendar was approved. There is a copy posted on the

school system website.

● The next meeting will be on February 22, 2023.
● Peter Ott motioned to adjourn the meeting. KK seconded the motion; it was

unanimously approved.


